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Date: September 26, 2022
To: The Honorable Board of Supervisors

Don Ashton, Chief Administrative Officer

From: Rafael Martinez, Director ’/Z’M(
Brian Mullens, Deputy Director, Maintenance and Operations

Subject: Grizzly Flat Road Repairs Emergency Action Terminated

Please accept this memo as the update and termination of emergency action for the Grizzly Flat Road
Repairs project.

SUMMARY
The Department of Transportation, Maintenance, and Operations staff (Transportation) identified

approximately 970,000 square feet of County maintained roadway that needs to be repaired prior to
Winter 2022.

Based on Public Contract Code section 22050, the Board adopted Resolution #116-2022 on July 26,
2022, under Legistar #22-1341, finding an emergency existed due to the Caldor Fire debris removal
efforts which resulted in damage to County maintained roads in the Grizzly Flats area and authorized
the Director of Transportation to take all necessary actions to approve the design and specifications
and to authorize to advertise bids for the emergency repair project. Transportation developed bid
documents, with the approval of County Counsel, and advertised the project. Subsequentially, on
August 23, 2022, under Legistar #22-1418, the Board adopted Resolution 162-2022 that further
delegated to the Director of Transportation the authority to take all necessary actions to approve and
award a contract to the lowest and most responsible bidder for the emergency repair projects.

The competitive bid closed on August 31, 2022. Transportation identified the lowest responsive
bidder, Teichert Construction. Prior to the appeal period concluding, one response was received.
Therefore, Transportation took Legistar #22-1593 to the Board of Supervisors on September 13, 2022,
awarding the contract to Teichert Construction. Transportation staff then conducted a pre-construction
meeting with Teichert Construction. At the pre-construction meeting, Transportation learned the road
repair work is scheduled to begin on October 10, 2022, and Teichert Construction anticipates
completing the repairs within the specified timeline listed in the agreement.

Public Contract Code section 22050(c)(2) authorizes the Director of Transportation to terminate the
emergency action at the earliest date that conditions warrant. With the contract bidding and award
process completed as of September 13, 2022, and a fully-executed contract in place on September
26, 2022, the emergency repair project contracting process has been completed. The Director of
Transportation has thus determined that the emergency action is now terminated as of September
26, 2022.
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